VILLAGE OF FARNHAM

Regular Board Meeting
October 17, 2017
Present were: The Village Board: Mayor-Jere Hoisington; Trustees- George Cordia; Yvonne Heller; Vinny Rovnak; Village Clerk-Treasurer-Jackie Hoisington; Atty. Jim Shaw; DPW Supr.-Ellsworth Nolan; Code Enforcer-Paul Ryerse; Sec. to Brant Boards-Lynda Ostrowski, Town Historian-Patty Friend, Al Butlak, Ron Kobel, Theresa & Ron 
Pledge to the flag-George Cordia
Approval of Meeting Minutes from September 19, 2017 by Trustee Cordia; Second by Trustee Heller; all in favor
Informational
 *Historical minutes available here & at Village Clerk’s Office; next meeting tomorrow-10/18/17 @ Brant Town Hall @ 7:00 pm
*Halloween is Tuesday October 31st-Trick or Treating from 6-8:00 PM-Ad will be in Angola Pennysaver

*Veteran’s Day is Saturday-November 11th @ 11:00 AM at the Veteran’s Park

*Ladies Auxiliary Towel Party is Sunday-November 5th @ 1:00 PM

.
New Business
*Bids for Village Truck: The village needs a new Dump Truck with a plow.  Jere spoke to the accountants to make sure we were OK money wise.  Ford state bid for a 2018 (Blue) Dump Truck with a plow, ready in 120 days.  GMC state bid for a 2017 (Red) dump truck with a plow, ready in 30 days.  Comparing prices, Ford is $900 cheaper.  Ellsworth spoke about the price difference and the trucks’ themselves.  There is a reserve for equipment purchases of $15,000, but we will need to take $17,725.00 from the General Savings account to make up for the difference and move things around to replace it.  Truck total is $32,725.  Motion for approval by Trustee Rovnak and 2nd by Trustee Heller; Roll call vote made by Village Clerk Jackie Hoisington
ROLL CALL VOTE:

Mayor Hoisington-       AYE





Trustee Rovnak-           AYE





Trustee Heller-             AYE





Trustee Cordia-            AYE





Trustee Huffnagle-       Absent       all in favor; so moved

 *New Computer for Deputy Clerk: Jackie Hoisington spoke about why there is a need for a new computer for the deputy clerk; the old computer is slow and freezes up.  Our tech guy is Dave Sink and has found a good Dell Computer for $499; Jackie will take it out of her Equipment & Contractual Budget. Dave Sink will take care of hookups and switching everything over to the new computer.  Ellsworth mentioned the Water Billing software on the current computer and how it has been making mistakes and Jackie also mentioned how unreliable the staff of Williamson Law Book Company was.  Motion for approval by Trustee Cordia and 2nd by Trustee Rovnak to purchase a new computer; all in favor, so moved
*Resolution-Establish Water Equipment Reserve Fund: Mayor Hoisington explained that this fund is to pay for repairs and maintenance for all water issues that the Village might experience.  Appropriation number is F9950.9.  Motion by Mayor Hoisington; 2nd by Trustee Hell; Roll call vote by Village Clerk:


Mayor Hoisington:

AYE



Trustee Cordia:

AYE



Trustee Heller:

AYE



Trustee Rovnak:

AYE



Trustee Huffnagle:

Absent

Trustee Reports:

Trustee Rovnak: 2 street lights were reported and taken care of 
Trustee Heller: Nothing

Trustee Cordia: Benefit for Caitlin Burbige at Brant Fire Hall @ 3:00 PM; would like the trustees to maybe donate items to create a basket for the Chinese Auction or possibly something along those lines

Trustee Huffnagle-Absent
Mayor- went to the E.C. Government meeting for the E.C. Block Grant and reported no changes; met with Tim from NYMIR Risk Management and he toured everything including facilities and had some notes on improvements; on October 19th will be attending the Village mayor’s meeting @ the Roycroft; October 26th E.C. Government meeting is also at the Roycroft.
Village Clerk- continuing to collect water payments from Farnham customers and set the system up for Brant water customers so the meters can be read; reviewing water accounts and delinquent taxes; we have sold 13 Historical Farnham Journals; Danielle has been looking into different water billing systems, Williamson Law has so many faults and has become very expensive.
 DPW Report-returned some unused material from Church St. project to EJP, received $1,028 credit; reading water meters for Brant, doing general maintenance around the Village, change dump pumps, cleaned up downed trees on Shaw Road.  Someone put up a new house on Lotus Point, there is a new service line, it has not been inspected and there  has been no contact with the DPW to have it taken care of, the service line is not tied into the main yet.
Code Enforcement Report-There have been a couple additions that have been done and are coming to a close; property maintenance issues have been taken care of. 

Fire Department Report-approval of new Member, Adam Buckowski; motion made by Mayor Hoisington; 2nd by Trustee Rovnak; all in favor; so moved
Motion by Trustee Rovnak; second by Trustee Cordia to approve
FY 2017/18 GENERAL FUND    Abst. #  5-    $9,799.89
Motion by Trustee Heller; second by Trustee Rovnak to approve
FY 2017/18 WATER FUND         Abst. #  5-    $5,511.87    all in favor; AYE
NEXT REGULAR BOARD MEETING-TUESDAY-NOVEMBER 21ST, 2017 @ 
7:00 PM 

Respectfully Submitted,
______________________

Danielle D. Meyer
Deputy Clerk
______________________

Mayor

________________________



_______________________



Trustee







Trustee
________________________



________________________
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Trustee
